
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

March 1, 1932 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, having been duly 

notified, met in special session at 3:30 o'clock P. M. All members 

of the Council, City Manager Soderstrum, City Attorney Adams, and 

City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 

 

Kountze Bros. & Sackett suit 

 

The meeting was called for the purpose of discussing the suit 

pending in the District Court between the City of Grand Junction, 

and the U. S. Fidelity and Guaranty Co. and William L. Sackett, 

City Treasurer, regarding the collection of approximately 

$12,500.00 which the City had on deposit with Kountze Bros., New 

York, at the time of the failure of this firm. 

 

Mr. Henry Tupper, Attorney for Mr. Sackett was present and 

requested that the matter be deferred until the regular meeting 

Wednesday, at which time several citizens wished to be present and 

give their views in the matter. 

 

Fulton Pet. Corp. 

 

Mr. Frank Goodwin, of the Fulton Petroleum Co., appeared before 

the Council in regard to their franchise for furnishing the City 

with natural gas. This matter was also deferred until the regular 

meeting, Wednesday evening. 

 

There being no further business, it was regularly moved, seconded 

and carried, that the meeting adjourn. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


